ASCSU Weekly Report 9/15/2009
President’s Report –Dan Gearhart
· The ASCSU Fall Retreat is coming up on Friday, September 25 through Sunday, September 27. This is a mandatory event for all ASCSU members. Please RSVP to Kim at frontdesk@ASCSU.ColoState.EDU to be able to reserve the correct amount of rooms and food at the Estes Park, YMCA!  

· ASCSU Members should be in the office at 3pm, Friday, September 25th.   If you have class that goes beyond 3:00pm, please let me know beforehand, so we can make transportation arrangements. We will not be able to provide any class absence letters to attend the retreat.

· Joyce Berry will not be attending.  Joyce will come to a Senate meeting at a later date.  Senators, please be ready in October to present various ways the campaign can allocate money.

· Begin to formulate questions for Dr. Frank, Dr, Hughes, and Dr. Miranda at the retreat.  These questions can regard anything as long as it is in good taste and respectful.

· I will be out of town this Thursday, September 17th thru Sunday, September 20th.  I will have limited email and phone access.  Please contact Tim Hole or Tim Sellers if need be.

· Cabinet will be short on Wednesday because of RamRide training for all Directors.  Please Sign up for one Friday or Saturday this semester to help RamRide out.  You pick the date and must have someone cover if you schedule changes.

· Dr. Tony Frank and Chancellor, Joe Blake Inaugurations –This will take place during what has been traditionally known as the President’s Fall Address. This event will take place this Thursday, September 17th at 11:00am on the CSU Oval. ASCSU has been asked to represent all of the colleges as part of the ceremony. I hope you all take part in this historic university event. Make sure to wear your Green CSU apparel at this event. This is a great chance to display your ForEverGreen t-shirts.
· Joyce Berry has given I AM CSU shirts to ASCSU who attend the Picnic. The intention is to have students present in the audience who are wearing these shirts. If you are planning on attending the Inauguration or Picnic, on Thursday morning, pick up a t-shirt from Kim Grubbs at the front desk.
· I will be out of the Office Monday September 21st to attend a Special Board of Governors Committee in Denver.  I will return midday.

· Opportunity: Do you want to see the new Rec center construction?  Do you want to tour the Police Station?  I will be setting these times up with the Campus Recreation Director and Chief Rich-Goldschmidt.  Please check with Kim the times and meeting places

· Chief Rich-Goldshmidt Commissioning Ceremony

· September 23rd Green Hall(Police Station) 4pm

· I am hoping to have a decent representation from ASCSU in attendance.  Chief Rich- Goldshmidt is has expressed a desire to work with students this year, and I want students in attendance to be an expression of the commitment to the relationship.
Vice President’s Report – Tim Hole
Things have started to settle down.  Most of my time has been spent on institutional meetings.  These are the things that will be ongoing projects of mine.  Dan and I got the opportunity to meet with President Frank, and we are looking forward to hosting him on our retreat. President Frank, Vice President Hughes, and Interim Provost Miranda will be coming in to talk to us about their leadership styles and some of the challenges that they have struggled through. I am very excited to have this opportunity and I hope all of you get excited as well.
· SFRB Applications: I will be opening the board for a few more applications.  If anyone is interested or know someone who is please fill out an application immediately. 
· Senate: We are finally getting some legislation out of committee.  Get excited.
· SFRB: The first board meeting took place on Monday night.  It was at least moderately successful, with an increase of attendance in the next meeting.  The next board meeting will be on September 28th. 
Finance Report – Jake Donovan
Controller – Ross Jones
· Budgets:  I will be attaching a copy of the controller books weekly with the report so that you can all stay up to date on where you’re standing with remaining funds.  When you open the excel file you can just click your department on the summary tab and it will take you to your budget.

· They may not be completely up to date because we are still figuring out some of the paperwork that was here at the beginning of the week, as well as processing your current request forms.  They should be by the end of next week.

· If you have any questions or concerns please feel free to send me an email or stop by and I would be happy to talk to you about it.

	ASCSU Account Status Report

	Executive Cabinet Report

	Account 23-6150

	September 15, 2009

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Department
	Total Allocation
	Total Income
	Total Expense
	% used

	Academics
	$500.00 
	$0.00 
	$0.00 
	0.0%

	Administration
	$39,800.00 
	$0.00 
	$400.00 
	1.0%

	Community Affairs
	$2,500.00 
	$0.00 
	$0.00 
	0.0%

	Diversity and Outreach
	$8,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$0.00 
	0.0%

	Environmental Affairs
	$8,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$0.00 
	0.0%

	Leadership Development
	$7,500.00 
	$0.00 
	$0.00 
	0.0%

	Legislative Affairs
	$11,700.00 
	$0.00 
	$0.00 
	0.0%

	Marketing
	$23,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$144.40 
	0.6%

	Senate
	$1,725.32 
	$0.00 
	$0.00 
	0.0%

	Student Services
	$29,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$15.96 
	0.1%

	Supreme Court
	$1,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$0.00 
	0.0%

	Ram Ride
	$87,319.00 
	$0.00 
	$119.80 
	0.1%

	 

	 
	Total Allocated for Account
	$220,044.32 
	 

	 
	Total Income for Account
	$0.00 
	 

	 
	Total Expenditures for Account
	$680.16 
	 

	 
	Budget Balance/Percent Used
	$219,364.16 
	0.3%

	 
	Account Balance
	$219,364.16 
	 


Chief of Staff –Tim Sellers
Weekly Meetings: 

· Met with all the directors and all are doing well, it’s going to be a busy semester (see other directors’ reports for more information).
General:
· RamRide is almost at 100,000 rides. Looking into an event.
· Going to get Directors Trained to run RamRide
· Working on getting RamRide transitioned over to the new Director
· Setting up a documentation system for programs, campaigns, and events for more continuity from year to year.
· Continuing recruitment efforts on all fronts
· Laying out plans for an ASCSU volunteer pool.
· Strategizing to get more communication and cooperation between cabinet and senate (let me know if you have any ideas).
Status:
· Remember that you are primarily a student. Don’t get behind in classes.
Dates to Remember
Directors’ reports due every Monday at noon.

FAC Friday September 18 at 6 pm at the International House

ASCSU Retreat September 25th through the 27th 

Academics –Conrad Miller
  Nothing to report.

Community Affairs –Courtney Sullivan
Diversity & Outreach –Adday Naoum
· FAC this Friday at 6 pm.

· Need at least one person from each cabinet committee along with as many senators as possible.

· We will be co-sponsoring World Unity Fair in Nov. and will have our own booth.

· Our logo will be on all the advertisements and flyers.

· Meeting with Linda Ahuna-Hamill to discuss diversity conference and ASCSU’s role.

· Diversity conference is already being hosted, so we will co sponsor and bring a large student turnout.

· Creating committee to plan the High School Leadership conference.

· Planned for the spring semester.

· Waiting until LSC renovation talks next month before proposing a plan for more prayer rooms.

Dates to remember:
Friday Sep 18th- FAC at 6 pm

Wednesday Oct. 14th- Cans Around the Oval

Saturday Nov 14th- World Unity Fair

Environmental Affairs –Sam Silberstein
· Bike to School Day – This Thursday is our Bike to School Day from 10 till 2.  We are coordinating with FC Bikes.  If you are available please stop by and check it out!  

· Ink Cartridge Recycling – The Green Bins are finally disappearing!  I met with Farrah Bustamante from Purchasing and we have now discovered where each bin goes.  As of now we need no volunteers to help out with these but things may change throughout the semester.

· Sustainable Purchasing – The resolution that was passed last year needs to be revised if any senator is willing to help with that.  By the end of this week I should have all the information to change that.

· Off Campus Recycling – We are currently working on estimates for costs of bins as well as parking spots to put into the proposal.

Leadership Development – Jerek Justus
Legislative Affairs Department –Matt Worthington
· BOG Bill- Leg affairs is currently working on research and logistics for another push for the Bog bill. This work should be done by the end of September. If you have any questions or would like to make any input, please feel free to contact me.

· Legislation SOP- I am working on some operating procedures for improving our reaction time to legislative issues at the statehouse. If you’re sitting on external affairs, I’m going to rely heavily on you all to work on a new system

· Capstone- I am going to Denver on Thursday to meet with our lobbying firm. We are starting work on a contract as well as our legislative strategy for next year.
 

Marketing –Brian Domann
· RamRide: The RamRide website is complete and now ready for additional information. The RamRide sponsorship packets have been designed and pending approval will be sent out to print. 
We will also be planning a number of planning/selling and social events for the RamRide program. If you have any members of your team or you are looking for additional volunteer opportunities we could absolutely use more help. Please help pass the word!
· Bike to School Day:  Posters have been completed and are ready for print. We will need additional people to help distribute these posters in the coming weeks.

· Handbook: We are still negotiating the level of involvement the marketing club will have in the upcoming handbook. 
· 350.org: This Semester there will be a movement which ASCSU will have the privilege of leading and organizing for CSU. When you have time please visit www.350.org. We are working hard to make this a day of information and open discussion. We need all input available to help make this a truly memorable event. Regardless of your viewpoint please let us know if you have any concerns or know possible speakers who would be ideal for this type of event.
RamRide –Eric Berlinberg
Weekly Meetings: 

· RamRide meetings are on Mondays at 2:00pm. We have a fairly large agenda for today.
General:
· We are working closely with Marketing to plan a RamRide event, which will give an opportunity to showcase our sponsors, as well as promote our RamRide program.
· Marketing has been a big help in assisting us to get advertising and sponsors.
· Implementing a Nightly Operations Report, in which information from the evening’s operations will be put into an easy to read spreadsheet, and e-mailed to RamRide staff. The goal of this is to keep communication open, so everyone knows what is going on for each evening of operation, and if anything have occurred.
· New RamRide website is up and running. Much more secure than previous website. Easier to manage volunteer database and sign up is move visually appealing (calendar view). Still working with LSC Marketing to figure out how to use it and make it most effective for our program.
Status:
· Last Weekend went great, despite the low numbers of volunteers.
· Thursday 9/10/2009:  5 cars running, 32 rides, 121 people, 41 cancels
· Friday 9/11/2009:       9 cars running, 82 rides, 309 people, 94 cancels
· Saturday 9/12/2009:   10 cars running, 91 rides, 282 people, 36 cancels
· Longest actual wait time: 1hr 45min
· This Weekend:
· Thursday 9/17/2009:   (Sigma Chi) 15 volunteers signed up, 3 volunteers short
· Friday 9/18/2009:       (Ingersoll Hall, CAHS) 38 volunteers signed up, 3 volunteers over
· Saturday 9/19/2009:   (Psi Chi) 11 volunteers signed up, 24 volunteers short
· 92,715 rides given through 9/12/2009.
Student Services – April Ragland 
· The first Positive Impact of the season went great. We made over 80 contacts and gave three transports a safe ride home. We have another home game this weekend and if anyone in ASCSU wants to help we would love to see you on Saturday. 

· We are working on collaborating with RamRide to plan a party for their 100,000 rides given. Let me know if you have any suggestions. 

· We are also planning a homecoming party with ASCSU alumni so look for more information on that in the near future. 

Dates to Remember
September 12, September 19th, October 10, October 24, October 31, 

November 27- Positive Impact 

Judicial Report – Jake McMahon
· WEEKLY MEETINGS. The Court has a new meeting place this semester. Our 3 p.m. meetings are held in the East Atrium of the Lory Student Center. Remember, most parts of these meetings are open to the public. If you are interested in checking it out, come talk to a member of the Court. This week, we look forward to meeting a number of individuals from the CSU Greek community who will be serving on the All University Hearing Board. 
· CONSTITUTIONAL AMENDMENT. A bill proposing a constitutional amendment to clarify the Supreme Court’s jurisdiction was introduced last week. Thanks to Paul Osincup for attending Senate to speak about the legislation, and thanks to the associate justices who made it as well. Again, this legislation affects the Supreme Court’s jurisdiction and would allow justices to sit on the All University Hearing Board—a creation of the Office of Conflict Resolution and Student Conduct Services. The bill was referred to Internal Affairs for review. A first vote is expected at this week’s Senate meeting. 

Senate Committee Reports

Internal Affairs -Cooper Anderson

· Meetings are held 5:30 p.m. Tuesday evenings, anybody is welcome to attend, but I will only grant votes to those senators who actually sit on that committee.

· This week, the Internal Affairs Committee will be reviewing the Supreme Court Legislation, and it will probably be back on the floor Wed. night.

 

· University Issues - Katie Marshall

· This week we will be finalizing legislation on the enforcement and education of campus smoking policies.  If anyone has any input on this legislation or any ideas for future legislation, we will be meeting Tuesday at 4 pm in the ASCSU Office.

